Hiawatha Public Library Board Meeting

Glenn Schminke Community Room

July 17, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:59 p.m.

A. CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL

Present:  Dian Boysen, Travis Christopher, Brenda Powers.  Also present:  Jeaneal Weeks, Librarian; Mary Bruns, City Councilman.

B. PUBLIC FORUM  - Opened at 7:01; Closed at 7:01

C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Travis Christopher asked that under item F, New Business, that item # 5 be tabled until a future meeting.  Travis Christopher made a motion that the agenda be approved as revised.  Brenda Powers seconded.  Motion carried.

D.  MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the June 12, 2012 meeting were reviewed.  Travis Christopher moved that the June meeting minutes be approved.  Dian Boysen seconded.  Motion carried.

E.  OLD BUSINESS

Discussion-possible resolution awarding bid for roofing services - The roofing bids which were received for the library roof were reviewed.  After considerable discussion it was decided to table this item until the August meeting.  This will allow for more time to review the bids and allow board members who were not present the opportunity to review the bids.  Travis Christopher made the motion that the bid letting be tabled until August with the understanding that board members will review the documents provided in order to award the bid in August.  Brenda Powers seconded.  Motion carried.

F.  NEW BUSINESS


1.  Discussion/possible action regarding ILL out-of-state transactions and fees, Resolution 12-06.  Due to the recent increase of costs for postage and the cost to return books to other libraries outside the metro area, it is believed that we need to increase the fee for in-state InterLibrary Loans to $3.00.  Be it resolved that the Hiawatha Public Library raise in-state Interlibrary Loan fees to $3.00 effective August 1, 2012.  Passed and approved this 17th day of July, 2012.  
2. Discussion/resolution regarding hiring Kylee Morrell as library page – Resolution 12-05.  Be it resolved that the Hiawatha Public Library hire Kylee Morrell as a Library Page at the rate off $9.14/hour effective June 18, 2012.  Passed and approved this 17th day of July 2012.

3. Election of board secretary.  This item was table until the August meeting when all board members will be present.

4. Discussion/possible action regarding purchase of new self-check station – Resolution 12-07.  Jeaneal reported that we have $21,417.21 in the LOST funds from the RFID project.  She would like to purchase a table for the Kiosk, possibly from Iowa Prison Industries, instead of taking the Kiosk listed on the quote from EnvisionWare.    This will lower the cost considerably and allow the library to have a kiosk made to fit their space/needs.  Be it resolved that the Hiawatha Public Library spend up to $10,000 to purchase a second self-check station using funds from the RFID project.  Passed and approved this 17th day of July 2012.  
5. (Item removed from agenda at beginning of meeting.)

6. Discussion regarding letter to Hiawatha Advocate and Cedar Rapids Gazette draft.  Travis Christopher provided a draft of a Letter to the Editor he is preparing to send to the Hiawatha Advocate and the Cedar Rapids Gazette.  He will be adding a few figures before it is finalized.  He also noted that we have the highest circulation in the State of Iowa for a class E library.  
7. Discussion regarding Travis Christopher’s meeting with the mayor.  Travis reported on his recent meeting with the Mayor.  We will have a new Trustee, Debra Connerly, who will be approved by the City Council at the meeting on July 18, 2012.  She is a gifted-ed teacher in the Linn-Mar school district.  Her first meeting will be August 14, 2012.

G.  LIBRARIAN’S REPORT

1.  Monthly Reports – The monthly report was reviewed.  June circulation was down slightly from 2011 as were library visits.  Self-check continues to be a positive addition.  38.01% of the circulation in June was done thru self-check.   The use of E-books was up in June; DVD usage was down.  

2. Bills – Bills were reviewed.  Jeaneal did state that the maintenance contract for the phone system (Mitel) was paid.  This is an annual expense.  Pipe Pro has been working on the air conditioning system also.  Travis Christopher made a motion to pay the bills as presented.  Dian Boysen seconded.  Motion carried.

3. Anticipated Expenditures – Jeaneal reported that the library is continuing to have air conditioner problems.  Hopefully this will be resolved in short order.

4. Library News – Jeaneal was pleased to report that staff have been doing a great job this summer with all the activity in the library.  The self-check stations have been a great asset as they free up staff to complete other tasks.  Staff are working on the annual report.  The circulation for 2011 was over 312,000 items.  Molly Keating is attending a Leadership Conference this week.  She will be a speaker at the Small and Rural Library Conference in North Carolina in September.  She is scheduled to be a speaker at the Iowa Library Conference in October.  The Out Loud! series ended on July 13th.  This was well attended this year.  The library still has a Page position open.  It is a day position and the deadline for applications is this Friday (July 20).  There are a couple of library volunteers who have applied for the job.  We had 1700 people sign up for the summer reading program this year.  Registration was done on-line.  Many positives to this and problems/changes have been noted for next year.
H.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Travis reported that he visited the State Library and reviewed the accreditation process.  He stated we meet all the requirements for a Tier 3 Library.  Jeaneal will be providing him with a copy of the latest accreditation report.

I.  ADJOURNAMENT

Dian Boysen made the motion the meeting be adjourned.  Travis seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Powers, Acting Secretary

Jeaneal Weeks, Director

